One Ameren Plaza 1901 Chouteau Avenue PO Box 66149 St. Louis, MO 63166-6149

> 314.554.3484 314.554.4014 (fax) wtatro@ameren.com

August 14, 2008

Wess Henderson
Executive Director
Missouri Public Service Commission
Governor Office Building
200 Madison Street
Jefferson City, MO 65101

Ameren

RE: In the Matter of an Investigation into the Tree Trimming Policies of Union Electric Company d/b/a AmerenUE, Case No. EW-2004-0583

Dear Mr. Henderson:

Enclosed is AmerenUE's second quarter 2008 vegetation management report for AmerenUE distribution lines in Missouri. On both worksheets, under the first quarter and second quarter, the number at the bottom of each column in bold is the actual line miles completed between December 31, 2007, and June 28, 2008.

For 2008, AmerenUE has 4,325 distribution line miles scheduled under performance management with our vendors. As of June 28, 2008, 2,098 distribution miles have been completed or 48.5% year to date.

Sincerely,

Wendy Tatro

Associate General Counsel

Enclosures

cc: Office of Public Counsel